6TH SUNDAY OF EASTER – MAY 25, 2025 +MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND+

SINCE 1926 HOLY CROSS PARISH PNCC 99 Years of Service

220 Browertown Road Woodland Park, New Jersey 07424 Cell 201-247-4832 / Phone: 973-256-4888

Web Site: www.holycrosssite.org E-mail holycrosspncc1@gmail.com

The Reverend Father Joseph R. Cyman, Pastor The Deacon William Gaydos / The Deacon Mark Koscinski

SUNDAY MASSES 9 AM & 11 am WEEKDAY MASSES – 7:30 am (check bulletin)

"Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you." - John 14:27

INTRODUCTION



The early church struggled with a common problem: who was in and who was not. The requirements were related to the cultural and religious practices of Jewish converts. Similar questions plague us to this day regarding who belongs in our country, our neighborhoods,

our schools, even our church. The answers are easily found in Jesus' call to keep his word of love and peace. You would think we would have figured it out by now, but tribalism runs deep.

SCRIPTURE READINGS



Acts 15:1-2, 22-29 The first church council resolves conflicts Ps 67 O God, let all the nations praise you!

Revel. 21:10-14, 22-23 The new Jerusalem will be a community for all Jn 14:23-29 Jesus assures the disciples of his continuing presence and love

LECTORS SERVING TODAY

9:00 am – Lector: Deacon Bill 11:00 am – Lector:

SHOPPING CERTIFICATES -ANOTHER RECENT \$2000 PROFIT FROM THE SALES OF GIFT CERTIFICATES HAS BEEN DEPOSITED IN THE BUILDING FUND. We thank



those who are involved in purchasing the certificates and those who make this project possible: Richard and Ed Obssuth. Please continue to support our Building Fund by purchasing weekly shopping certificates after 9 am Mass.

You can buy them in the parish hall.



We pray peace and end of war in the world. I pray for all parishioners each day. Please continue to pray for me and my family. Fr. Joseph

Please pray for the Sick of our parish.

Out of respect for the privacy of the person who is ill we can only publish the names of the



sick with their consent. We review our list monthly. The following members of our parish community are in need of our prayers: Robert Sleece, Pat Olsen, Dante Pasquale, Pat Lenart, Dante Domicolo, Monika Lukowiak, Barbara Koscinski, Michael Piascik, Floyd Vivino, Devin D.

Lopez, George, Pat, Maria, Robert Daniewski, Tadeusz I Maria Sobstyl, Steven O., Declan, Erik. If you would like to have your name on the list or your loved ones with their permission, please contact the parish office. Hail Mary, Glory be to the Father..

<u>THE PRAYERS REQUEST</u> - The container "Prayer Request" is located at the side altar by the baptismal fount. Fr. Joseph says the Holy Mass on Thursdays for the sick and shut-ins. If you have any sick members in your family and/or homebound, please write their names and place them in the container. Fr. Joseph will include these intentions at the Holy Mass on Thursday evening Mass.

ANNIVERSARIES OF MARRIAGE: Dear Parishioners, we wish to extend our congratulations and best wishes on your anniversaries of marriage. Those who were married in another church, and we don't have your records, please write your name and the date of your marriage on the form below and mail it to us or place it in the collection basket.

Name (husband)	
Name (wife maiden name)	_ Date of Marriage _
Jose Velez / Rachele Louis – May 6 – 8 th Ann.	
Daniel & Magdalena Brzyski – May 14 – 9th Ann.	
Jerome Rotsaert & Elaine Skawinski – 61st Anniversary – May 3	
Al Cuccinello & Frances Bucci – 62 nd Anniversary – May 12	





<u>Holy Cross Church Face Book – link</u> <u>www.holycrosswoodlandpark.com</u>

Visiting our website Blog holycrosssite.org you can go directly to our church face book. 782 people are following our church Face book! We thank Lynn Imperiale for her dedication in updating our Facebook.

BUSINESS ADVERTISING Year 2025

We thank businesses that gave donations for bulletin ads and thus helping us to defray the cost of bulletin printing. The donation for one year is \$125.00. If you wish to submit your ad, please contact the parish office at 201-247-4832 or send e-mail holycrosspncc1@gmail.com, thank you. Parishioners and friends, please support the following businesses that give financial contributions to our church.



FESTA MEMORIAL FUNERAL HOME, INC.

Robert P. Festa, President N.J. Lic. No. 2502 Robert P. Festa, Jr., Manager N.J. Lic. No. 4097

111 Union Boulevard Totowa, NJ 07512

Phone: 973-790-8686 Fax: 973-790-6174

www.festamemorial.com

BIZUB-PARKER FUNERAL HOME 47 Main Street Little Falls, NJ 07424

Fax 973 256-4701 Phone 973 256-4700 Email: toby@bizub.com Thomas J. (Toby) Bizub Jr., Manager N.I. Lic. No. 3917

www.bizub.com



635 McBride Avenue Woodland Park, New Jersey 07424 (973) 345-2500

Emily A. Santangelo, Mgr., N.J. Lic. No. 4778







Chirag S. Taylor PharmD RPh. 377 Valley Rd. Clifton N.J. 07013 ctaylor@bluejayhealth.net Phone 973-278-8876

Fax 973-246-1649



GAITA MEMORIAL HOME Carmen Gaita, Jr., Manager NI LIC. NO. 3151

154 NEWARK POMPTON TURNPIKE, LITTLE FALLS, NEW IERSEY 07424 TEL: 973-256-2224 • FAX 973-256-3414 gaitamemorialhome@gmail.com

Advanced Foot Care of NJ, LLC

Anant P. Joshi DPM DABPM AACFAS

Foot & Ankle care for the whole family!

1031 McBride ave Suite 105 D Woodland Park, NJ 07424

Fax: 973-256-3919

Advancedfootcare1031@outlook.com Footpainnj.com

SUNDAY, MAY 25, 2025 - 6TH SUNDAY OF EASTER



9:00 AM Holy Mass for +Lucy Daum; Off. by Joseph &

John Ruyzam

10:00 – Hughie Coffee and Cake Fellowship PREPARATION FOR PARISH PICNIC

Volunteers needed

11:00 am – Sunday School in the parish hall

11:00 AM – Holy Mass for Irena & Czeslaw Zgoda, Wanda & Bronislaw Sutkowski; Off. by Sutkowski Family

After Mass – Confirmation Class



Monday May 26, 2025 - St. Philip Neri - Memorial Day

NO Mass

Tuesday May 27, 2025 – St. Bede the Venerable

7:30 am - Holy Mass for growth of our

parish

Wednesday May 28, 2025 – St. Augustine of Canterbury, Bp.

7:30 am - Holy Mass for youth of our parish

Thursday, May 29, 2025 – Ascension of the Lord

7:00 PM – Mass of Healing with anointing

Friday, May 30, 2025 - St. Felix I of Rome, Bp.

7:30 am - Holy Mass for Benefactors of our parish Living and Deceased

SUNDAY, JUNE 1, 2025 - 6TH SUNDAY OF EASTER

9:00 AM Holy Mass for +Jill Dueltgen; Off. by Richard Daum

10:00 – Hughie Coffee and Cake Fellowship

PREPARATION FOR PARISH PICNIC

Volunteers needed

11:00 am – Sunday School in the parish hall

11:00 AM – Holy Mass for All Parishioners

After Mass – Confirmation Class WE THANK ALL LECTORS WHO SERVE IN OUR PARISH. WE NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS. PLEASE CONTACT FR. JOSPEH.







ENROLLMENT FOR SUNDAY SCHOOL HOLY COMMUNION and

CONFIRMATION are OPEN – CONTACT parish office at 201-247-4832 (or text) or email church office holycrosspncc1@gmail.com. THANK YOU.

THANK YOU



- We thank parishioners who support our parish in different ways. Each Friday the Holy Mass is celebrated for all benefactors living and deceased.
- Richard Daum, Marietta Erhardt Financial Secretary and Paul Murphy, Treasurer for their service
- We thank Fran Cuccinello and Marietta Erhardt for their help in the parish office.
- We thank those who prepare Coffee Hour on Sundays
- We thank Natalie Lazar and Paul Murphy for providing lessons to our children attending Sunday School classes (School of Christian Living)
- We thank Altar servers who serve during our Masses / Lectors who read the Holy Scripture / Ushers who collect donations and Greeters who welcome people and distribute bulletins.

We thank anyone for sharing time, talent and treasure for the good of Holy Cross Church. God bless!

NEW PARISHIONERS – If you are new to our parish, please submit your name and phone number to Father Joseph. Father will contact you regarding parish membership and answer the questions you may have regarding our church. WELCOME!

Upcoming Events:

May 30-June 1, 2025 – Mission and Evangelism Workshop St. Francis of Assisi Parish, Denver, CO

JUNE 8, 2025 - PARISH PICNIC SUNDAY, 12-4 PM

June 15, 2025 – SOCL attendance awards

June 15, 2025 – Father's Day breakfast at 10 am

July 4-12, 2025 KURS – Camp will take place at the Bishop Hodur Retreat and Recreation Center in Waymart, PA. Follow their social media pages for more information.

Oct. 25, 2025 – Tricky Tray door open at 4 pm, calling of trays at 6 pm

CHURCH PUBLICATION: Our Church's official publication is available for viewing online as follows: God's Field (Rola Boza): https://pncc.org/godsfield/

Dear Friends, the Holy Cross Church is now able to accept donations through **VENMO**. By using



Venmo, parishioners, donors, and benefactors can utilize electronic giving that comes with no extra cost to the donor or to Holy Cross. For anyone looking to donate electronically, Holy Cross' Venmo account is @holycrosspncc electronic donations make it easy to donate whether they are near or far – again, with no added cost associated with the transaction. For your convenience this is QR Code you can

scan to access or find Holy Cross' Venmo account.



FOOD PANTRY –Each Sunday you can donate nonperishable food items to benefit Fr. English Food Pantry located in Paterson, NJ. Please bring your donations to our parish hall and place them by the room "Food Bank" Won't you help the needy in the name of Christ the Savior? "Whatever you do to the least of my brothers, you have done it to me." (Mat. 25:40)

HELP FOR PARENTS & SMALL CHILDREN In the case when small children need more attention during the Mass, parents can now listen to the Liturgy of the Mass in the parish hall while the children can play or do the drawings.

Our Mission - The parish of Holy Cross is a Catholic community with doors



open to all and bringing them into a personal relationship with Jesus Christ and thus giving comfort and purpose to a struggling world. "You are to go into the entire world and preach the Good News to everyone, everywhere! (see Mark 16:15)." We believe that we are a Church where the timeless message of

Christ is communicated in a contemporary style. "For the Son of Man came to seek and to save those who are lost (Luke 19:10)." In the past **99 years of service,** we feel that we became a strong and faithful community with unselfish service to God and all our brothers and sisters, giving unending praise and thanksgiving for the blessings and gifts bestowed upon us.

LASTING GIFTS - "Lasting Gifts, a guide for gifts to the Holy Cross Church." Copies of these pamphlets are in the vestibule of the church. Please consider yourself to participate in this project. Our parish celebrates 99 years of service. Let us consider the future of our parish as it continues blessings for its members and for the community. This pamphlet was prepared by the Stewardship Committee and approved by the Parish Committee.

Holy Cross Catholic Church PNCC 99 years of service

220 Browertown Rd. Woodland Park, NJ 07424

All Are Welcome!

- Imagine a Church that is One, Holy, Catholic & Apostolic and yet democratic
- The ethnic beginning has grown into a multicultural community.
- The Church that has all valid sacraments
- Teaches traditional spiritual and moral values
- Marriage has been allowed before or after ordination for deacons, priests and bishops since 1921.
- The laity and clergy have equal voice in the election of bishops.
- The management of the material matters of each parish is performed by the Parish Committee along with their Pastor.

BLESSING OF HOMES Please contact Fr. Joseph if you wish to have your home or apartment blessed, 201-247-4832 or holycrosspace1@gmail.com

LET US IMITATE THE WAYS OF GOD BY BEING MORE GENEROUS AND LOVING IN OUR SERVICE TO HIS MYSTICAL BODY, "THE CHURCH."





<u>Sanctuary Candle - Adoration Society is</u> sponsoring sanctuary candles that are lit for a week in memory/honor of your special intentions for \$10. PLEASE SIGN up on the list in the parish hall, use special envelopes and make your check out to Adoration Society. Thank you for your donations.

Week of May 18, 2025 - available

For more information, please call parish office at 201-247-4832 or Penni Lazor, Adoration Society President, at 973-768-7917 Thank you.

MASSES OF HEALING – The Masses for the Sick and Home Bound are celebrated on the last Thursday of the month. In November it will be celebrated on last Wednesday due to Thanksgiving Day. WE HOPE FOR MORE PARTICIPANTS TO PRESENT PRAYERS FOR THEMSELVES AND FOR OTHERS. Dates of Healing Masses: May 29, 2025 @ 7 PM. The Lord listens to our prayers and has the power of healing of body, mind and spirit. WE HOPE FOR MORE PARTICIPANTS

July 4-12, 2025 KURS – Camp will take place at the Bishop Hodur Retreat and Recreation Center in Waymart, PA. Follow their social media pages for more information.

2025 SOME ADULT ENVELOPES are still available in the parish hall. Thank you for your financial support toward the Holy Cross Church. May the Lord reward your generosity



Request for Volunteers - Our church property is in need of some minor touch-up projects, such as, painting the parish hall and maintenance on the exterior of the Day Care building. If you can spare a few hours on a Saturday to donate your time

to help with these projects it would be greatly appreciated. Please call 201-247-4832 so that I know that you are available to help.

HOLY CROSS PARISH DAILY PRAYER CHAIN - Dear friends, please join our



parish in DAILY PRAYER CHAIN. We pray to our Lord Jesus Christ, the Prince of Peace for peaceful conflict resolutions between countries of Russia and Ukraine, Palestine and Israel, and for end of conflicts in other countries. We pray for

protection from natural disasters. IN OUR PRAYERS WE ASK FOR THE RESPECT OF THE SANCTITY OF EACH LIFE AND DIGNITY OF EVERY INDIVIDUAL. MAY WE LIVE HARMONIOUSLY WITH EACH OTHER, RESPECTING DIFFERENCES, CHERISHING DIVERSITY, WITHOUT FEAR OF THE OTHER, HONORING THE IMAGE OF GOD IN EVERY HUMAN PERSON. We pray for the recovery of the sick and for the wisdom and guidance for the medical staff in their service. We pray for persecuted Christians and for freedom of worship. We pray for those who are addicted to drugs and alcohol, for their recovery and protection from illness. We pray for the victims of any sexual abuse and harassment. Our Polish



service in 2026.

National Catholic Church has a zero tolerance in that respect. Please pray for each other asking for God's blessing especially for our parishioners who are sick, home-bound and are in need of any kind of healing and support. We pray for the growth of our parish and for an increase of our dedication in the service for our parish as we approach our 100th anniversary of





HOSPITAL VISIT. "Is anyone among you sick? He should summon the presbyters of the church, and they should pray over him / her and anoint with oil in the name of the Lord..." (James 5:14). If you or a member of your family are ill and would like to receive the Holy Eucharist, please notify the office 201-247-4832.

PARISH PICNIC – JUNE 8, 2025

Dear Parents and Parishioners

Our parish is hosting the <u>annual parish picnic on Sunday June 8, from noon to 4</u> <u>pm</u>. This is our way to thank our parishioners, friends and community. It is no easy task to coordinate, plan and prepare for this event. Our parish committee members have brought to my attention that as they are aging it has become difficult to continue with some of the tasks that are required. They have stated that they need help from parents of our youth and children. The picnic is for our families. Therefore, in any way you can work along with our senior members would greatly make this event a true family outing. There will be a 16-foot water slide (bring swimwear and towels), Clown, and surprise entertainments for the young and old. You can call to let me know that you will be able to "Give A Hand" (examples—Saturday June 7 morning at 10:00 am hall set up, outdoor set ups, helping our kitchen crew with food prep etc., Sunday June 8, volunteers are needed for last minute set ups, serving food, supervision of children at the water slide, helping with children activities, clean up and etc. Call or text my cell by Tuesday evening June 4, 2025 at 201-247-4832

Let's work together for the benefit of our parish family.

Looking forward to a Fun Day for All

Father Joseph and Parish Committee

Monthly 50/50 In House Fundraiser

In preparation for our 100th Anniversary next year the 50-year-old carpeting has been replaced throughout our church. The parish committee selected the carpeting and padding

after months of discussions. The cost for this renovation is \$13,500.00, D&B1 Carpet and Flooring is doing the renovation. This week the carpet of the second staircase was replaced with a new one. The monthly in house 50/50 fundraiser will help to defer some of the costs for this project First 50/50 drawing will be at the family picnic on June 8, 2025.

Tickets are available in the parish hall on Sundays. Winning tickets (after June 8th) will be selected on the last Sunday of each month. Ticket donation 1 for \$5.00 or 3 for \$10.00.



First Holy Communion May 18, 2025
Joan Jose Albarran, William Park Estrella,
Flavio Federico Nerio, Caiden Enrique Nerio, Sophia Marie Vogel

We thank you for your anticipated participation. This is Our House, a place that is Welcoming to All. As the saying goes "First impressions are lasting impressions". Thank you.

God Bless our First Communicants



On Sunday, May 18, 2025 we witnessed the celebration of First Holy Communion administered to Joan Jose Albarran, William Park Estrella, Flavio Federico Nerio, Caiden Enrique Nerio, and Sophia Marie Vogel. We congratulate them and their families on this special occasion. The new recipients of the Holy Eucharist are welcomed to participate in the life of the parish in different ministries such as members of Sunday School (School of Christian Living), serving as altar servers, lectors reading the Word of God, members of our different societies.

The Holy Eucharist is Jesus Christ who is really present under the forms of bread and wine. In the Eucharist, Jesus Christ gives us Himself as a food for our souls. The bread and wine become the Body and Blood of our Lord during the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass when the priest says words of consecration which Jesus used during the Last Supper: This is My Body... This is My Blood... (Catechism of the PNCC)

Holy Cross Church

220 Browertown Rd. Woodland Park NJ

Our Town Free Picnic

Parishioners and Woodland Park Residents



Sunday, June 8, 2025
After 11:00 AM Mass
FREE Picnic from 12 PM until 4 PM
Come and enjoy variety of hot dishes,
ethnic food, salads, hot dogs,
hamburgers, fruit punch;



popcorn; ice cream pops, water, soda, coffee, tea, desserts Children will be enjoying games with prizes:









Other Games and Surprises RSVP by June 4, 2025



holycrosspncc1@gmail.com / text /call 201-247-4832 Looking forward to seeing you at the picnic.

RAIN or SHINE the FUN is ON COME AND ENJOY!

201-247-4832 (cell) web site: holycrosssite.org E-mail: holycrosspncc1@gmail.com FB: www.holycrosswoodlandpark.com